TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

SPECIAL MEETING

MONDAY, JULY 23RD, 2012


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Monday, July 23rd, 2011.  Supervisor Virginia Stern called the meeting to order at around 7:30 AM.


  Roll Call:
Virginia Stern – present




Johanna Shafer – absent




Joseph Norton – present




Thomas Dewhirst – absent




Mark D’Agostino - present

The reason for the Special Meeting was to approve an air conditioning unit for the Courtroom.

Town Justice Dennis Smith had obtained two quotes for this air conditioning unit.  A motion was made by Virginia Stern to approve $4,650 for the unit from Cold Energy Refrigeration.  No second was forthcoming so the motion did not carry.

Discussion followed with Joseph Norton making a motion to have the Supervisor’s office keys given to the Town Justices or their designees so that they may access the thermostat located in the Supervisor’s office.  Councilman Norton continued that the Supervisor did not have the authority to change the lock to her office and only the Town Board has that authority.  The motion was seconded by Thomas Dewhirst.  Discussion continued with Justice Smith adding that he did not feel that this was a good idea but that having the current air conditioner fixed in the “new addition” would help the Clerks’ area, not the Courtroom.  Mr. Norton suggested that the original architect be called to come back and look at the situation, but as this expense was not budgeted for, he added that this situation can be looked at again in another month.  Roll Call Vote as follows:  Supervisor Virginia Stern – no; Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – absent; Councilman Joseph Norton – yes; Councilman Tom Dewhirst – yes; Councilman Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.


Councilman Norton also asked that, in the absence of the Supervisor, who was the other authorized signatory at the Bank of Millbrook.  Supervisor Stern responded that it remained Johanna Shafer.  A motion was then made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton, to have both Johanna Shafer and Thomas Dewhirst as the authorized signatories at the Bank of Millbrook in the absence of the Supervisor.  Roll Call Vote as follows:  Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes; Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – absent; Councilman Joseph Norton – yes; Councilman Tom Dewhirst – yes; Councilman Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.


Councilman D’Agostino also requested that the following changes be made to the June 14th, 2012 Minutes:

· Another paragraph at the end of “Privilege of the Floor” on page 1 – “As a point of clarification, Supervisor Stern to date has not proposed a resolution or motion asking the Town Board to vote on an ATV/Noise petition
· Pg 2: Under “Acceptance of Agenda” third line: “…Unauthorized Release of Supervisor’s confidential and private information…” 
· Pg. 2, Old Business, section 2A: “UNAUTHORIZED RELEASE OF SUPERVISOR’S…” and remove the second sentence “The computer had crashed…”

· Top of pg. 3: remove “… but leave off the U.S. Senators.”

· Pg. 3, #4A, last paragraph: add “…the original capped amount of $2 million dollars from the Highway Garage Capital Project…” and add “…Supervisor Stern indicated the Town Board capped the 2010 costs at $2,000,000 but the costs are going to go somewhat over that.”
· Pg. 3, #5: add the following: “Councilman Norton asked the attorney if the Town starts regulating parking on a County Highway, what is the reality of what we just assumed.  Attorney Bogle responded, if the Town chooses to regulate it then the Town is responsible for what it does, if you assume the regulation of it like what was done with the stop sign at Bulls Head Road, then you become liable.”  
· Pg. 4,  #3, third line: remove “…in order to alleviate the uncomfortable temperatures in the Court Office…”

· Pg. 4, same section: 

Councilwoman Shafer’s changes to her “Liaison Report” section were already reflected in a prior draft of the Minutes.

With no other action taken, a motion to adjourn at 7:22 AM was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Joseph Norton.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.






             Respectfully submitted, Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk
